
CONSERVATION BOARD                                              JUNE 27, 2022 

 

MEMBERS: 

 

Kim Boyd, Chairman 

Paul Dureus 

Karen Fox 

 

The meeting began at 7:00 PM. 

 

Guest: The Conservation members welcomed Mr. Tim Hannan to their meeting. 

 

MINUTES: 

 

The Conservation members voted “aye” to approve the May 23, 2022 minutes. 

 

The Conservation members reviewed the following Planning Board application. 

 

A. Application for the Bowerman property which is located on the east side of Crowley 

Road with road frontage also on Brownsville Road.  The overall parcel is 99.1 acres and 

is zoned rural residential.  Lot 1 will be subdivided from the overall parcel and is 

proposed at 2.2 acres.  A driveway is proposed off Crowley Road.  A water service will 

be extended from the existing main along Crowley Road.  A standard septic system is 

proposed within the front yard area of the house.  Stormwater runoff will be directed to 

an existing culvert under Crowley Road.  Existing drainage patterns will be maintained. 

 

OPEN SPACE INDEX: 

 

Mr. Ron Brand joined the meeting to update the Conservation members on the Open Space Index 

that is long over due.  The NYS Department of Environmental Conservation describes open 

space as “land that is not intensively developed for residential, commercial, industrial or 

institutional use.” Mr. Brand said that the Conservation members should be able to provide a 

report to the Farmington Town Board by December 31, 2022.  Mr. Brand gave some 

recommendations on sites that the members can access for help such as Google Earth and Real 

Property Report.  Mr. Brand also said a good source would be the Town of Chili and how they 

did theirs. 

 

Mr. Brand shared the good news that the Town of Farmington was awarded the TAP-CMAQ 

program grant.  This grant will fund the construction of approximately 17,000 lineal feet of 

sidewalks and the construction of a 350-foot pedestrian bridge across Beaver Creek and along 

the south side of County Road 41. The Federal share would be 75 percent and the town’s share 

would be 25 percent. 

 

ADOPT-A HIGHWAY: 

 

Mr. Brand said that the Farmington Planning Board would like to know the next date for the 

adopt- a- highway cleanup as they would like to join in. 
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TOWN WEBSITE: 

 

Ms. Boyd said that she will speak with Ms. Marcy Daniels, secretary to the Town Supervisor 

about updating the town’s web site. 

 

All members voted “aye” to adjourn the meeting at 7:45 PM. 

 

The next meeting will be held on July 25, 2022 at 7:00 PM. 

 

Mary Richter, Clerk of the Board recorded the minutes. 

 


